Minutes of the Meeting of the Strategy Committee of St. Giles School Governing Body held on Tuesday 26th April 2022 at 6.00 p.m. at the school

Present:

Michael Swadling – Resources (Chair)


Katherine Lewis – Head Teacher
Ken Morcombe (Achievement & Standards)


Kathleen Shields (Resources)

Also Present: Colin Milsom (Clerk)
1.
Apologies and Quorum
The meeting was quorate.
2.
Declaration of Pecuniary Interest 

There were no declarations regarding changes to current interests and the agenda items for this meeting.

3.
Minutes of the meeting held on the 11th January 2022 and matters arising


The minutes of the meeting held on the 11th January 2022 were agreed as a correct record and signed by the chair.   
There were no identified matters arising that had not been completed but the following points were raised:

4.
Urgent Matters   

External Review Update – As part of the 3 days allocated to the school representatives from Beckmead School had been in school this morning and had been observing some of the classes.   They had also had some discussions and one of the points they agreed on was that employing a pool of support staff was cost effective.   Their chief finance officer would visit the school on the 11th May to go through the budget and review costs to see if there were any savings that might be identified in addition to the ones that the school had already made.   There had been a discussion about SLA’s but in general they commissioned services that were required.

Q. Is Beckmead part of an academy MAT?

A. Yes it is and there are several schools in the MAT, all of which are quite small but specialised in nature and are not just based in Croydon.  

Q. Was there any indication as to how long it took to set up an SLA?
A. No but we will ask.
It was noted that in the government published White & Green Papers there was an expectation that all schools would become part of an academy by 2030 and it would be of benefit to see what the options where as well as the impact on the services that schools which were similar in nature provided and how they were funded given the size of the school.

It was agreed that it would be a useful exercise to undertake and it might be appropriate to engage someone to research this for the board.   Several names were suggested and these would be followed up.

In addition to funding one key area was services and admission and how these were managed by both LA schools in other boroughs and by academies.
If members had any other questions they should contact the head teacher.   Staff had already been made aware of the government proposals and they might also have questions or areas of concern that could be investigated to address by this research.

Q4 Financial Report and year end data – The current carry forward was £384,691 which included reserved items that had been identified for future works and were listed on the analysis of balances.   Certain additional posts had been included in an updated draft budget for 2022/2023 which included a SENCO post to work on the EHCP’s more admin support time and pool class support staff to replace the agency staff the school currently employed, and the net effect was a deficit budget of £906,305.   The significant funding issue for the school was that it had continued to absorb cost increases, the severity of disability had increased but the funding was lower than that which was provided on a per pupil basis than in 2017 as indicated in the PowerPoint circulated to the committee.

The LA had made the point that applications could be made for high needs funding however this had to be done on an annual basis, was very time consuming and did not guarantee funding.   The other issue of concern was that there was no indication that the LA had any additional high needs funding that it could allocate.

Q. Can this be challenged?

A. That is possible but may not be a statutory area.

Q. What about a judicial review?

A. This could be looked at as there could be equalities impact under the 2010 Equalities Act.

The chair indicated that he would be attending the meeting with the head teacher and LA on the 9th May.
Q. Based on the current financial information the school will be setting a deficit budget?

A. Yes.

Q. There will be a requirement to agree a recovery plan?

A. That is an issue that will be discussed with the LA since there is no indication that any additional savings can be made and at present no additional funding being provided.   The LA has included funding for the NI increases for mainstream schools but not for the special schools and this additional cost is equivalent to one support staff member. 

Covid 19 – Since writing the report there had been one case amongst the staff.   With the downgrading of covid by the government the school was revising its risk assessment and a new Infection Risk Assessment was being completed.   It was agreed that the A & S Committee would review this.   The school would continue to use lateral flow tests for staff and would follow Public Health Croydon advice on the use of face masks.
The head teacher was thanked for the information contained in the PowerPoint and noted that a significant additional area of concern was the CCC funding.

It was confirmed that the bespoke session would be virtual and the school would issue the virtual invitation to the board and Sonia Malik the presented.

5.
Committee Agendas
Assessment & Standards 11th May – The outline areas were agreed and the committee would also pick up all areas of the SDP.

Resources 13th July – In addition to the listed items additional sources of funding and fundraising would be added to the agenda.

There were no additional items to add to the suggested agenda list at this stage.
The committee discussed the conduct of meetings and it was agreed that the committees should continue to be virtual where appropriate but that the full board meeting be held in school, although if parents had pupil medical issues to deal with then they could log in.

6.
Any Other Business

Governor Monitoring – Visits could now be made to the school and Ken Morcombe would resume his regular visits but initially would undertake the PMLD observations as suggested by the head teacher.   He would continue to provide a list of questions to which staff could respond or engage in a zoom session to discuss the points raised.
Funding & Fundraising – The committee discussed this and the Fete on the 11th June.

In addition, there had been a request for the use of the school car park for a music event being held on Purley Way but it was agreed that there could be some security concerns and this was not agreed.

Q. Are there any other hiring’s?

A. No, only the pool.

It was noted that pre covid the DT room had been used but this was no longer the case.   The committee discussed other option including the use of the school hall for religious organisations and it was suggested that the staff room might be an alternative room, or the ground floor of the school house.   It was agreed that if any members had ideas they should advise the school and this would also be raised with staff.

There was no other business.
7.
Publication of Minutes


It was agreed as there were no matters of a confidential nature contained in the Minutes, the Minutes could be published after they had been agreed by the chair.

8.
Dates of future meetings

The following dates were agreed and the board would look at the possibility of how these could be conducted.   All meetings would commence at 6.00 p.m.

Summer 2022

A & S 11th May
Resources 13th July
FGB 20th July

Possible dated for the next academic year were listed on the agenda and the school would look at these and advise the clerk so that provisional dates could be published to the board.


There being no other business the meeting closed at 7.37 p.m.

Agreed and approved by the governors and signed by the chair of the meeting.
Date ……………………………

Chairman ………………………….. 
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